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 Appellant, the City of South Miami, hereby respectfully requests an 

extension of time nunc pro tunc August 25, 2017 for the filing of the City’s Initial 

Brief and in support thereof states: 

 1. The undersigned attorney had never filed any adjudicatory submission 

with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission prior to the filing of the Appeal in the 

instant case. The undersigned had gone through the steps of obtaining a digital 

certificate and believed that he had access to file an adjudicatory submission on 

July 26, 2017. On August 25, 2017, while working on the Initial Brief, he 

attempted access to the Electronic Information Exchange (“EIE”) System and 

discovered that he did not have a digital certificate. The undersigned attorney then 

went through the process of contacting the NRC Help Desk and, after 

approximately one and one half hours, obtained his digital certificate. 

 2. The undersigned attorney, upon completing his Notice of Appeal, 

Initial Brief and Appendix, proceeded to file those documents. However, in the 

process of saving a revised version of his Notice of Appeal and converting it from 

a Word formatted to PDF, he was in a hurry and didn’t realized that the computer 

had automatically given his Notice of Appeal the PDF file name of his Initial Brief. 

Thus, when filing the Notice of Appeal, Initial Brief and the Appendix, he, in fact, 

filed two copies of the Notice of Appeal and Appendix. Since the EIE system does 

not have the capability of reviewing the documents that have been uploaded to the 
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system before submitting the filing, he hit the “submit” button thinking that he was 

filing the Notice of Appeal, Initial Brief and the Appendix. It was not until the 

following Monday when he was advised by the NRC Clerk that he had filed twice 

and both times he had filed two copies of the Notice of Appeal and one copy of the 

Appendix and that the Initial Brief had not been included. The NRC Clerk advised 

the undersigned merely to file the Initial Brief as soon as possible on Monday, 

August 28, 2017. A copy of the emails between the undersigned attorney, the NRC 

Help Desk and the NRC Clerk are attached. 

 WHEREFORE, the City of South Miami respectfully requests that this 

Motion be granted and the Initial Brief be accepted nunc pro tunc August 25, 2017. 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing Motion for Extension of Time to 

File the Brief of the City of South Miami appealing the denial of the City of South 

Miami's Petition to Intervene and Request for Hearing Regarding the Combined 

Construction and Operating License Application for Turkey Point Units 6 & 7 and 

the order striking the affidavit of Mark Crisp have been filed and served through 

the EIE Adjudicatory Submission system on the participants in the above-

captioned proceeding this 20th day of September, 2017. 

By:       /s/ Thomas F. Pepe              .        

Florida Bar No. 183230 

Thomas F. Pepe 
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City Attorney for 

City of South Miami 

1450 Madruga Avenue, Suite 202  

Coral Gables, Florida  33146  

T: 305-667-2564 

F: 305-341-0584 

E: tpepe@southmiamifl.gov 

 

Dated at South Miami, Florida 

this 20th day of September, 2017 

 

 
























